Town of Stonington

Economic Development Commission

Regular Meeting

October 16, 2008

Present: John Delmhorst, Blunt White, Paul Burgess, Gary Bennett, Ed Hart, Dan Oliverio.

Absent: Jim Oberhelman, Ed Dear, Mike Latham, Tony Lee.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Blunt White.

The minutes of the September 18, 2008 meeting were accepted with minor corrections.

Old Business: 

a) The new parking regulations proposed for downtown Pawcatuck were discussed (P&Z Application #PZ08826RA & ZC dated 9/16/2008).   The Police Commission’s Safety and Impact Statement dated October 1 prepared in response to the Application was reviewed.  The Police Commission is in support of the Application but recommended no reductions in parking requirements for nightclubs and bars.  Currently the Town’s planning and zoning regulations do not have specific parking requirements for nightclubs and bars (in practice do these applications come in as resturants?).     
Paul Burgess made a motion that EDC not change the language in the application.  This motion was seconded and approved unanimously.

Following a discussion on issuing employee parking permits for the municipal lot Chairman White made a motion that Stonington use the “five eighths rule” currently used by the Town of Groton to determine the number of parking permits that would actually be issued.   For example for the 10 employee dedicated parking spaces 16 permits would be issued (10 divided by 5/8th).  The motion was seconded by Gary Bennett and passed unanimously.
EDC will make an effort to contact business and property owners to notify them of the public hearing on the new parking regulations scheduled by the Planning and Zoning Commission to be held at the Mystic Middle School on Tuesday, November 18th at 7:30PM. 
Due to the importance to EDC of this hearing, Chairman White made a motion to cancel the regularly scheduled November EDC meeting (November 20, 2008) so that EDC members could attend the P&Z public hearing on November 18, 2008.  All members were in agreement with this motion.

b) The Stillman Avenue Mill: the developer (David Dunham) met with First Selectman Haberek and several members of EDC to discuss the concept of a medical office use to support Westerly Hospital and its physicians.

c) Property Tax Abatement: is in continued development.

d) Marketing brochure: First Selectman Haberek is working on this.

e) EDC web site: no progress at this time.

New Business:

The Liberty Crossing project has been approved by P&Z and ground breaking should occur before winter.  
Dan Oliverio reported that McDonalds had backed away from its commitment for a pad site in the Readco project for the Stop and Shop development on Route 2.

The status of the old Stop and Shop store on South Broad Street was discussed.  
Written comments by the Town’s Planning and Zoning Commissioners regarding Stonington’s draft Affordable Housing plan were discussed.

The status of the American Velvet Mill building was discussed with respect to the bankruptcy filing and company’s default of its pension obligations.  This matter needs to be examined further as it may impact the tenants in the building.  Chairman White will contact the First Selectman to determine status.   
This meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

John R. Delmhorst,

Secretary

